
 

 
Principal’s Newsletter 9th May  2025 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
VE Day Celebrations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
Yesterday we marked the historic 80th anniversary of VE Day with our school community to 
unite and celebrate 80 years of peace since the end of World War II in Europe that so many 
millions paid the ultimate sacrifice to achieve it. 
VE Day 80 is not only a tribute to those who fought for the freedom we all enjoy today, but also a 
powerful reminder of the resilience and unity that has defined our country ever since. 

We thank all our families who contributed £1 for day - where children could wear clothes in red, 
white and blue -  that will be donated to the RBLI (Royal British Legion Industries)  who provide 
life-long support to serving and ex-serving members of the British Armed Forces, their families 
and dependents through hardships, injuries and bereavements. 

The whole school marked a two minutes silence at 12 noon to remember the end of the Second 
World War in Europe and to mark the 80th anniversary of VE day. 

In the afternoon the children also used their writing skills to reply to a letter that was sent by a 
100 year old veteran Mervyn Kersh.  Thank you to the children who read out this letter yesterday 
in our VE Celebration assembly.  We attach the Veteran’s letter to share with our wider 
community. 

Children loved the special ‘VE day lunch’ with a red, white and blue theme, incorporating a 
wartime-inspired menu, decorated cakes and ice cream to celebrate this significant historical 
moment. 

A message for our year 6 children – all the very best for next week, you have got this! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s get reading - BOOM Reader  

 
“If you are going to get anywhere in life you have to read a lot of books.”  - Roald Dahl 
 
Well done to all the children and families who have logged onto Boom reader. We are pleased 
to announce the most home reading logs recorded on Boom reader this week. 
 



 

 
 

Position Name Reads at home 
First Place Noah Robin  Class 5  44 parent reads  

Second Place Farhaan Mohammad Class 1 22 parent reads  
Third Place Aryaan Ahmed Class 5  5 parent reads  

Spelling Shed Winners  

 

 

TT Rockstars – CELEBRATIONS!  

The most accurate Class Class 12 
The most active Class  Class 4  
The most improved speed  Zakariyya Bin Jahid Class 12  
The most active player  Aizah Younis Class 7  

 
 
Word Aware  
 
This week’s word is  ‘tranquil.’ 

Please encourage your child to use this word when out and about. 

 
Attendance  
  
Well done to the below classes for achieving 95% or above last week. 
 
1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 11 and 12. 
 
Class 3 will receive their waffle treat as they had the highest attendance in school –   
WELL DONE! 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 
Food Vouchers to cover the May Half Term Holiday 2025.  
  
You may have read in the local media that Oldham Council has been allocated 
Government through the Household Support Fund. Some of this funding will be 
used to cover food voucher support for children eligible for means tested Free 
School Meals over school holidays to prevent holiday hunger.  
We want to ensure that those eligible for free school meals on the grounds of low income 
receive a food voucher to cover May half term at a rate of £15 per eligible child.  
The most effective way of ensuring vulnerable families receive the vouchers that can be used in 
the Oldham supermarket of their choice is via a third-party online hub – known as Evouchers.  
Evouchers is a data integration company already used by many schools in Oldham who offer a 
free school meal voucher system. This voucher system has a live link to your school’s data 
therefore automatically recognises the students who are eligible for Free School Meals. The 
system should be quick and easy to use and produces the vouchers that can be used in most 
Oldham supermarkets.  
If your child is entitled to income based free school meals, please look out for an email and/or 
text confirming that your voucher has been issued.  
For more information go to: https://help.evouchers.com/hc/en-gb 
This includes a step-by-step guide of how to access the vouchers (once your school has issued 
them to you).  
If you have any questions, please contact the school in the first instance.  
For any families needing support with food and essential supplies over the school holiday, 
please visit the Oldham Council website www.oldham.gov.uk/wecanhelp which lists financial 
support and benefits that are available for residents. 
If you need any support with this please contact Miss Booth or Mrs North in the school office. 
 
A healthier and happier school run  
 
Did you know that children who walk or cycle to school experience an 8% boost in 
concentration levels after just four hours, compared to those who are driven?  
Walking the whole way — or parents parking just five minutes away and walking the rest — can 
make a big difference.  
Benefits include better focus and memory, healthier body weight, less traffic congestion, 
cleaner air for everyone.  
Let’s work together to make the school run calmer, safer, and healthier for our community. 
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